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Statement of Croatia

Mr. President,

I would like to extend a warm welcome to the delegation of Benin and thank them for the presentation of their report.

Croatia welcomes the adoption of the Children’s Code which incorporates the provisions of the Convention on the Rights of the Child and punishes offences and harmful practice against children, such are: early child marriage, female genital mutilation and the use of children in armed conflicts.

We also commend the Government for the ratification of the Convention on Protection of Children and Cooperation in respect of Intercountry Adoption as well as support their ongoing efforts for the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a Communications Procedure. 

However, Croatia continues to be concerned with the socioeconomic and regional disparities in access to education for children that seriously undermine their equal opportunities.
We would also like to further encourage the Government to strengthen the efforts in addressing the impunity in the area of protection of child rights.

Therefore, allow us to address Benin with two recommendations:

1. Following the new Children’s Code, to investigate and prosecute all persons responsible for harmful practices against children.

2.  As almost 90% of children in Benin have unfortunately been victims of violence at school, to organize a national campaign for raising awareness against these unacceptable offences. 

